Humber Village Board Meeting 
April 11, 2017
Present:  Shannon Hayes, Michelle Chaulk, Kelly Anne Pelley, Susan Batstone, Tonu Voitk, Rebecca Milley, Lorraine Batstone


 Motion to approve minutes for March 7th:  Kelly Anne, seconded by Shannon

Old/Ongoing business
The Shea’s have agreed to extend their contract with HV for the current location of the dumpsters for another six months.  This will bring us up to the fall and give us sufficient time to prepare a permanent location. 
Motion by Kelly Ann to extend the contract by six months, seconded by Tonu.

Tonu will be checking into the cost of installing cameras in the new location.  We will have another meeting to go over our options and decide on the best location.

Bylaw revision project  - Rebecca will obtain the draft report and provide it to the new board for their review.  Once the board has reviewed we will proceed with getting a draft drawn up by our lawyer.  A special meeting of shareholders will have to be called to approve the changes.  Date TBD. 
New Business

Shannon will develop an incident binder to record any incidents that occur so that will have accurate information/ dates should it be required.  
Chair Report

Cliff Bluechardt – past Chair has offered to have a meeting to review any HV business while he was the Chair
Treasurer Report

The spring assessments have been sent out and the due date is May 15.  All late payments will be subject to interest charges.

We have received our 2015 HST payments and the 2016 should be arriving soon.

Secretary Report

90 day letters have been sent out to anyone in arrears.
Roads & Infrastructure Report

Tonu met with Jim Day to review items relevant to the roads and infrastructure he was responsible for.
Discussion followed on road conditions and options for repairs/maintenance for 2017.

The necessary repairs to the bridge pillars will be done this year.  The five years is up for the inspection of the underwater I beams, and divers will be needed to perform this inspection.
The first grading will be done once the snow melts and roads dry up.

Two street lights that were out on Pine have been repaired.
Special Projects Report

We will be having a Canada Day BBQ on July 2, details to follow.
Motion by Rebecca to install a Little Free Library at the Community Centre, seconded by Lorraine.  Tonu will be looking after the construction of the box and details will be sent out to residents once installed.
Motion to adjourn by Susan, seconded by Lorraine
Next meeting will be April 30th @ 5:30 

Shannon & her husband Jason will be hosting a BBQ for board members and their families.
